ORGANISED LABOUR (GHANA)

c/o Trades Union Congress -Ghana P.O.Box 701, Accra-Ghana Email: info@ghanatuc.org

Tel: 0302669675/669675/666803/667161/669649

17TH JULY 2024

Dear Brother/Sister,

NOMINATION TO SERVE ON ORGANISED LABOUR COMMITTEE ON PENSIONS AND OTHER NATIONAL ISSUES

At the Organised Labour leadership meeting held on 15th July, 2024, it was decided that a **Technical Committee** be constituted with the following terms of reference:

- 1) To identify all relevant issues related to the management/governance of SSNIT in particular, and pensions in general, as well as other important national issues that need urgent attention of Organised Labour
- 2) To prepare a position paper based on the identified issues that will provide the basis for Organised Labour Leadership engagement with SSNIT, NPRA and other relevant state institutions and public authorities.

We are pleased to appoint you to serve on the ten-member Committee.

The Committee will submit its report to the undersigned by 31st July, 2024.

Please note that the first meeting of the committee will be held on 25 July, 2024 at 2:00pm at the TUC Board Room (located on the 4th Floor in the Trade Union Hall).

For further information, please contact the undersigned (Mobile: 0208249567) or you may contact Brother Richard Acheampong, Head of Administration Department of TUC (Mobile:0244248653).

Yours fraternally,

FOR: ORGANISED LABOUR (GHANA)

DR. YAW BAAH SECRETARY GENERAL OF TUC(GHANA)

CC: CHAIRMAN OF FORUM SECRETARY GENERAL OF GFL